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received for 'Mr. Young's travelling expenses when Mr. J. O. Stringer
left Toronto, the remainder of the 5io6 coning in af'er, had to be sent
to the Bishop's freasurer in Winnipeg, and so is inciuded under
other headings.

DIOCESE OF MOOSONEE.
It i', with very nuch pleasure that the Provincial Woman's

Auxiliary wvelcomes the Branch mentioned in the following letter,
wlhich will be read with great interest we feel sure. rhe prayers of
our older Branches are asked for muach blessing upun the work and
workers in their one white congregation in this vast Diocese.

The Ladies' Guild, St.John's Church, Chapleau, Ont.. Dec. 3 rd 1897.
Miss L. H. Montizambert, Toronto.

DEAR MADA.,-At a late meeting of the above Guild, our minister,
the Rev. R. Warrington, suggested that it would be desirable for us
to seek admission into the " Woman's Auxiliary," and this suggestion
meeting with the cordial approval of all the nenbers present, I wvas
instructed to vrite to you on the subject.

First of all it will be better for me to state a few particulars
respecting our very humble selves and District. Chapleau is a rail-
way divisional point, 252 miles west of North Bay, on the main line
of the C. P. Railway, and our Church is the only white congregation
under Bishop Newnham of Moosonee. The Ladie's Guild, at present,
number only about 12 active members. The Guild has been
established about fuur years, and so far, we have endeavoured to do
what we could for the advancement of our surroundings and the good
of our Church, but being comparatively isolated, and situaed in a
very rough bush country, we feel too much thrown upon our own
very limited resources, and much need, now and then, the advice and
encouragement froni our dear, and may I be permitted to say, more
intellectual and experienced sisters, living and working in the various
centres of our Canadian civilization. Our pecuniary resources are, of
course, very limited, and subject to fluctuations, owing to the usual
uncertainties of railway work. Our church is small, but very com-
fortable. We are nov preparing for our annual Christmas tree for
our Sunday School children, which is to be held on the 23rd inst.
This short and imperfect sketch may give you an idea of our position,
and if you can advise the admission of our Guild into the Auxiliary,
we shall be deeply gratified. Anxiously waiting your kind reply,

I am, madam, your loving sister, LILLIE RYALL, Sec.

DORCAS NOTES,
Branches will please note the following changes of address:
Rev. A. J. Young, late of North Bay, Algoma, has been appointed

to the Mission of Manitowaning, Manitoulin Island.


